
Non Certified Advisory Council Meeting 
November 10, 2015 – 1:00 p.m. 

Minutes 
 
The following were present for the meeting:  
 
Cartner, Larry (Superintendent) 
Banks, Yolanda (SH) 
Bogue, Cheryl (NES) 
Fleming, Beth (PWM) 
Griffin, Marvinia (NHS) 
Herring, Shelly (NES) 
Holley, Pedro (RRMS) 
Houlroyd, Linda (RRMS) 
Hurdle, Danielle (PCHS) 
Jackson, Ursula (SH) 

Lamb, Norma (PES)  
McPherson, Tamika (ECMS) 
Moore, Kerrie (CES) 
Stallings, Tim (JCS) 
Waterfield, Judy (WES) 
Zachary, Tonya (ECMS) 
Heath, Frank (Transportation/Grounds) 
Parker, Alvin (Maintenance) 
Meiggs, Dianne (Human Resources) 

 
Dr. Cartner provided time for individuals to review the responses to questions/concerns that had 
been submitted prior to today’s meeting.   
 
Dr. Cartner welcomed everyone and thanked them for submitting questions prior to the meeting.   
 
Dr. Cartner encouraged members to have their colleagues check the minutes that are posted 
online. 
 
Dr. Cartner discussed the $750 bonus pay and the fact that The Daily Advance had published 
incorrect information saying it would be paid in November.  He indicated that the State requires 
that the bonus money be paid in December.  The school system is paying local supplements for 
certified staff in November; however, the $750 bonus cannot be paid in November.  The Daily 
Advance was asked to print a retraction and they did not.   
 
Dr. Cartner shared with the group that the Board of Education and Pasquotank Board of 
Commissioners met in joint session on Monday, November 9th, and will meet again in January.  
There was a good exchange of information at the meeting. 
 
Dr. Cartner asked for additional questions/concerns: 
 
A question was asked regarding any upcoming changes for teacher assistants in the future. 
 
Dr. Cartner responded that the issue is not dead and will most likely be discussed more in the 
short session of the NC General Assembly this spring.  He shared negative comments made by 
Senator Phil Berger recently regarding teacher assistant positons in a speech to the NC Best 
(group of business leaders).   
 
Dr. Cartner informed the group he appreciated their time and wished them all a Happy 
Thanksgiving. He closed the meeting at 1:15 p.m.  He indicated he would be available for 
individual questions. 


